Truro Bike And Walkways Committee

Minutes of Meeting September 8, 2015 Truro Public Safety Facility

Members in Attendance

Cathy Haynes, Chair Eric Mays Tom Roda

Susan Roderick

Karen Snow

Guests

Bob Weinstein, Board of Selectmen

The meeting commenced at 6:00 p.m. with a quorum and covered the following agenda:

- 1. **Meeting minutes** of the August 12, 2015 meeting were approved as amended.
- 2. Public comments: None.
- Outer Cape Bike and Pedestrian Master Plan: Discussed follow-up on letter to Cape Cod Commission. Bob Weinstein briefed the BWW on MassDOT District 6 projects and funding process.
- 4. Mass DOT letter for Route 6 bike lane markings: No update.
- 5. Safe roadway initiative between Town and MassDOT as briefed by Chief Takakjian: The speed studies have been completed, with a goal of establishing consistent speed limits within the Town. Priority is improvements along Shore Road and Route 6, between the school and North Truro center.
- 6. Road condition survey: Tom Roda is in the process of identifying specific areas including taking pictures.
- 7. Brochure status: 1000 copies are being printed.
- 8. Bike safety package purchase order: To be discussed next meeting.
- 9. Bike rodeo: To be discussed later in the year.

In hy

- 10. **Continuing items**: The Soldier Ride of the Wounded Warrior project from Truro to Provincetown will be held on Fri Oct 25, 9:15 AM starting at the Highland Center. Discussed Falmouth bike plan study and possible engagement with Cape Cod Commission for Truro.
- 11. **Next meeting** is scheduled for Wed. October 7, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. at the Truro Public Safety Facility.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:00 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Eric Mays

Office of Town Clerk
Treasurer – Tax Collector

OCT 28 2015
2:20 pm

Received TOWN OF TRURO
By